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GAO
United States General AccountingOffice Office of
Washington, DC 20548 / General Counsel

In Reply
Referto: B-199790

August 26, 1980
Mr. Dennis J. Keilman
Assistant Regional Administrator

for Administration / /D

General Services Administration
230 South Dearborn Street
Chicago, Illinois 60604

Dear Mr. Keilman:

You recently requested that our Office relieve Mr. Richard Hensel, 41t
an employee of the General Services Administration (GSA) of liability
for a shortage in an imprest fund. The shortage occurred while Mr. Hensel
served as alternate imprest fund cashier in the Twin Cities Interagency
Motor Pool, Minneapolis, Minnesota, of the General Services Administration.

The cash box contained $501.05 cash from the imprest fund as well as
21 invoices totaling $374.55, making a total loss of $875.60. The shortage
was reported to the Federal Protection Service, the Federal Bureau of
Investigation and the local police. Subsequently, the payments represented
by the vouchers were verified and the shortage in Mr. Hensel's account
reduced to $501.05.

Pursuant to 31 U.S.C. § 82a-l, you have made the required findings
that the shortage occurred while Mr. Hensel was discharging his official
duties, and that it was not the result of his fault or negligence. To
grant relief, this Office must concur in these determinations after
consideration of the pertinent findings.

On September 8, 1978, after making a payment, you indicate that
Mr. Hensel contends that he closed the safe door and turned the wheel,
which semi-locked the safe. Shortly after noon, Mr. Hensel discovered
his safe was open and his cash box missing. The record does not indicate
that there is any evidence that the safe was forcibly opened.

It is not clear what action the cashier took to secure the safe
after he made the payment. Nor is it clear what "semi-locking" a safe
is. However, in the absence of any other explanation, it appears that
Mr. Hensel may not have completely secured the safe, leaving it so that
it might be fairly easily opened, and that he left the safe sufficiently
unattended that someone could open the safe and remove the cash box. We
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have previously held in somewhat similar situations that such lack of
caution is negligent. B-188733, January 17, 1980; B-188773, March 29,
1979; and B-183559-, August 28, 1975. In any event, Mr. Hensel has
failed to demonstrate that he properly safeguarded these funds.

Based on the facts contained in the present record we cannot
concur in the administrative determination that the loss occurred

- . without fault or negligence on the part of Mr. Hensel. Hence, we
cannot grant relief under 31 U.S.C. § 82a-1.

Sincerely yours,

Milton J. Socolar
General Counsel
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